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South African Maritime Safety Authority 
 

Ref: SM6/5/2/1 
 

 

Date: 4 November 2020 
 

 

 

Marine Notice No. 50 of 2020  

COVID-19: Humanitarian Relief Project to Support Stranded Yachts to 

enter South Africa during Lockdown Period 

TO YACHT OWNERS, PORT AUTHORITIES, YACHT CLUBS, MARINAS, AUTHORISED AGENCIES, 

SHIP AGENTSAND PRINCIPAL OFFICERS 

 
To be read in conjunction with: - Marine Notice No. 47 of 2020 COVID-19 - Level 1 Crew Changes; Marine 
Notice 24 of 2020 Medical Evacuations from Vessels (MEDEVAC) & Marine Notice 26 of 2020: Coronavirus 

Information and Emergency Contact details 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1. BACKGROUND 

 

Shipping is vital to the world supply chain. During the COVID-19 pandemic, it is critical that all personnel 

involved are protected from infection, including those onboard ships and shore personnel who may need to 

temporarily go onboard ships or interact with seafarers. Many seafarers on board ships (and personnel in the 

offshore industry) have been on enforced extended contracts during the COVID-19 pandemic, with restrictions 

on travel making it difficult for crew to leave ships and for new crew to join ships.  

 

These extended stays on board could have significant repercussions for crew wellbeing as well as for safe ship 

operations. The Regulations for Alert Level 3 as published on 28 May 2020 in Government Gazette No. 43364 

in terms of the Disaster Management Act, 2002 (Act No. 57 of 2002) provides, amongst others, thatꟷ All borders 

will remain closed during the period of the national state of disaster, except for ports of entry designated by the 

Cabinet member responsible for home affairs, for specific reasons inclusive of the return of a South African 

national or permanent resident to his or her place of employment, study or residence, outside the Republic. With 

the introduction of Level 2 Covid Restrictions and Level 1 Covid Restrictions, seafarers were gradually permitted 

to embark and disembark at either Cape Town or Durban. 

 

2. UPDATE 

 

The South African government is continuously reviewing its processes and procedures to identify challenges 

within the Maritime Sphere during the Covid-19 Pandemic. As such, the government has found that there is a 

need to address the challenges faced by the yachting industry. 

 

To address these challenges, the Department of Transport, in consultation with other Government Entities and 

industry stakeholders, hereby release the following directive. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Summary 
 

This Marine Notice serves to notify the industry of South Africa’s of the implementation of 

humanitarian relief project to support during the Covid-19 Pandemic 
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4 November 2020  

 

 
SM6/5/2/1 
 

 

 

Issued by and obtainable from: 

The South African Maritime Safety Authority  

146 Lunnon Road 

Hillcrest, Pretoria 0083   

 

PO Box 13186  

Hatfield 0028  

  
Tel: +27 12 366 2600  

Fax: +27 12 366 2601  

E-mail: marinenotices@samsa.org.za  
Web Site: www.samsa.org.za 

 

mailto:marinenotices@samsa.org.za
http://www.samsa.org.za/

